
Aviation Safety 800 Independence Ave., S.W. 
Washington, DC 20591 

October 2, 2025 

Jackie Spanitz  
General Manager 
Aviation Supplies & Academics, Inc. 
7005 132nd Place SE  
Newcastle, WA 98059 

Dear Ms. Spanitz: 

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has reviewed the Aviation Supplies & Academics, 
Inc., Commercial Pilot Syllabus, Flight and Ground Training, Ninth Edition, copyright 2025.  
The FAA finds the content of the internet-based syllabus meets acceptable requirements and 
training standards for use under Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations (14 CFR) part 141. The 
syllabus is adequate in scope and content for use under part 141 provided all relevant part 141 
requirements are adhered to. 

It is not a function of this office to certificate 14 CFR part 141 pilot schools, and this letter is 
not to be construed as an authorization to conduct part 141 training. We are only acknowledging 
that the material presented to the FAA’s General Aviation and Commercial Division would be 
appropriate for use in a certificated part 141 pilot school. The authorization to operate a part 
141 pilot school using this syllabus, or any other training material, is a function of the 
responsible Flight Standards District Office (FSDO). 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact the General Aviation and 
Commercial Division at (202) 267-1100 or by email at 9-AFS-800-Correspondence@faa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

For
Everette C. Rochon, Jr. 
Manager, Training and Certification Group 
General Aviation and Commercial Division 
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